COVID-19 Update from the Head of School تحديث عن فيروس كورونا من مدير المدرسة



March 2, 2020

Dear parents,

Jordan has proven remarkably prepared and protected while the COVID-19 virus has spread throughout many countries around the globe. Nonetheless, it seemed inevitable that it would reach here.

Today, the Jordanian Ministry of Health announced one confirmed case of COVID-19 in Jordan and one suspected case, from two Jordanians who had been visiting Italy. The cases are quarantined and we are not presently aware of other cases. Here at King's Academy, we continue to be proactive about the health and safety of our students and our entire community:

- We regularly emphasize preventive measures to the community.
- We have a response team with plans for next step eventualities, should the situation change.

For now, until the number of coronavirus cases grows or until the Ministry of Health dictates otherwise, school will continue as normal, and we will continue to keep you informed. Know that the health and safety of your children are our utmost priority, and expect that you will hear from us regularly regarding the support and safety of our community.

In the meantime, please remember that the best preventive measures are to:

- Regularly wash your hands with soap and water for 20 seconds
- Avoid touching eyes, nose and mouth
- Cough and sneeze into your arm and not your hands
- Maintain one meter distance from anyone coughing or sneezing
- Stay home and consult a doctor if you have a fever, cough, and shortness of breath

Thank you for your attention to our community's health, and please do not hesitate to contact <u>Alia</u> <u>Wakileh</u> if you have any questions.

Peter Nilsson Head of School

أولياء الأمور الأعزاء،

تحية طيبة وبعد،

في الوقت الذي كانت العديد من الدول حول العالم تواجه انتشار فيروس كورونا الجديد COVID-19 في بلدانها، أثبت الأردن عن استعداده الكامل لمواجهة هذا الفيروس وتأخير وصوله إلى أراضيه إلا أن قدومه كان أمراً محتوماً رغم كل الإجراءات والتدابير التي اتبعت.

لقد تم الإعلان عصر اليوم من قبل معالي وزير الصحة عن تأكد إصابة شخص بفايروس كورونا والاشتباه بشخص آخر كانا قد قدما للمملكة قبل فرض الحظر على القادمين من ايطاليا، وهما حالياً يخضعان للحجر الصحي وتطبق عليهما البروتوكول الطبي لمثل هذه الحالات، في حين لم يسجل أي حالات أخرى حتى الآن.

ونحن في كينغز أكاديمي نعمل جاهدين لنكون سباقين بشأن صحة وسلامة أبنائنا وبناتنا الطلبة وجميع أفراد مجتمع مدرستنا من خلال:

- التأكيد بانتظام على التدابير الوقائية الواجب اتباعها من قبل الجميع.
- تم تشكيل فريق عمل مهمته إعداد ومتابعة الخطط الواجب اتباعها لاحقاً، إذا ما تغير الوضع الحالي.

ولحين تزايد عدد الحالات المصابة بفيروس كورونا – لا قدر الله - أو لحين إعلان وزارة الصحة خلاف ذلك، سيستمر الدوام في المدرسة كالمعتاد وسنقوم بإطلاعكم بانتظام على أي مستجد قد يحصل أو إجراء قد نتبعه. وهنا يجدر التأكيد على أن صحة طلبتنا وسلامتهم هي أولويتنا القصوى.

كما يجب التذكير بأهمية اتباع التدابير الوقائية والاحترازية التالية:

- غسل اليدين بانتظام بالماء والصابون لمدة 20 ثانية.
 - تجنب لمس العينين والأنف والفم.
- عند السعال أو العطاس، استعمل المنديل لمرة واحدة أو استخدم الجزء العلوي من ذراعك المثني وليس يديك.
 - حافظ على مسافة متر واحد على الأقل من أي شخص يعطس أو يسعل.
 - لا تغادر مكان السكن واستشرالطبيب إذا كنت تعاني من الحمى والسعال وصعوبة التنفس.

وفي حال وجود أي سؤال أو استفسار، يرجى التواصل بالسيدة عاليه وكيلة على <u>البريد الإلكتروني</u>، شاكرين لكم حرصكم على صحة وسلامة مجتمع كينغز أكاديمي.

وتقبلوا فائق الاحترام والتقدير

بيتر نيلسون مدير المدرسة